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Meet the PHCA President, 
Steve Tierney

After nearly a decade of 
this newsletter being 
dormant, it has been 
resurrected. The initial 
publication goal will be 
four times a year via email. 
The follow-on goal is to 
produce a quarterly 
newsletter mailed to all 
Pimmit Hills families with 
advertising to help offset 
the costs. Our main goal 
with this newsletter is to 
bring the community 
together. We really hope 
you like it and we would 
LOVE it, if community 
members would write short 
articles about their 
interests or community 
issues. 


I am still relatively new as the PHCA President as I started this 
position in the Fall of 2020. My family and I moved to Pimmit Hills 
in the fall of 2018 and I began attending PHCA meetings shortly 
thereafter. I was encouraged to become President by several 
members of the community and I am glad that I did. This 
community has a lot to offer with good schools, nice parks, a library, 
Metro stations on the north and south end, great restaurants/
shopping, and access to good paying jobs. My family and signed up 
for Tuckahoe Pool about a year ago and we should be notified that 
we can join in the spring or summer of this year; we really look 
forward to it.


We are lucky that there are now three good vaccines with more to 
follow and it is possible that this summer things will begin to return 
to normal should most people get vaccinated. My children are 
currently in 2nd and 3rd grade at Westgate and we really look 
forward to the schools re-opening in the fall.


When I became President, I had 5 goals:


1.Washington Gas: My goal was to re-route this 24” high pressure 
pipeline to an area outside of the neighborhood. (Cont’d on page 2) 
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PHCA Highlights 
of 2020


2020 was not a stellar year, but 
nevertheless PHCA continued to 
work on projects on the 
neighborhood’s behalf.


• Regarding the proposed 
Washington Gas pipeline, 
we’ve met with Fairfax County’s 
attorney, Supervisor John Foust, 
had phone calls with Virginia’s 
Secretary of Transportation and 
the Attorney General. Legally 
we’ve pursued every avenue we 
can but the courts have 
unfortunately sided with 
Washington Gas. We’re still 
trying to oppose the pipeline 
and will do what we can moving 
forward.   


• A new PHCA board was 
elected in the fall. The new 
board members are as follows: 
President: Steve Tierney       
Vice President: Kerry 
Neubrander                    
Director: Alexander Karst          
Secretary: Kimberly Schrimsher                   
Treasurer: Allie Nickler        
Have questions for the board? 
Please email us at 
phca@pimmithills.org


• The Holiday Decorating 
Competition was a huge hit! 
We had 10 entries and the 
winners were 2009 Storm Dr. 
and 7619 Fischer.


PIMMIT DISPATCH
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(Cont’d from page 1) The board recently worked with Delegate 
Marcus Simon on legislation that failed to make it out of sub-
committee on January 18th. Currently the board is working with 
Supervisor Foust and the Fairfax County Attorney on some legal 
avenues that may be available. 


2. Pimmit Hills Dispatch: This newsletter has been published off and 
on since 1952. I feel that the cornerstone of the PHCA is a newsletter 
to keep its members informed of upcoming events.


3. Increase Membership: My initial goal is to double the number of 
regular attendees at the PHCA meetings from around 10 to 20 and to 
increase the paying members from around 100 to 200. One fortunate 
change during COVID-19 was the use of Zoom to host the PHCA 
meetings and it has been a huge success. After COVID-19 ends, we 
plan on returning to in-person meetings and retaining Zoom as an 
option as well for those who are unable to attend in person.


4. Events: There are so many fun things that can occur once 
membership is increased and more members want to get involved 
and plan things that are meaningful to their families. Events such as 
block parties, barbecues, organized flea markets, Halloween/Easter 
judging, and other events that bring people together.


5. Traffic Calming: This measure will increase safety on the streets 
for all community members from the first day of installation. Pimmit 
Hills Drive has already benefited substantially from the speed bumps 
installed recently.


The PHCA has accomplished a lot over the past 70 years, and the 
future looks bright. I hope to work with the current and future 
members on a variety of issues. Please feel free to contact me 
at president@pimmithills.org. 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Pimmit Hills T-Shirts    
For Sale!


Show your neighborhood pride 
by purchasing a Pimmit Hills T-
Shirt now available in three colors. 
Shirts are available for women, 
men, children, babies, and 
toddlers. Prices are $10 each, $15 
for XXL men’s. For information on 
how to purchase, please visit 
pimmithills.org. All proceeds 
benefit the PHCA. 


What can the PHCA do for you?

The Pimmit Hills Citizens’ Association was founded in 1951 to 
help the community liaise with neighbors and local government 
officials. Our goal is to foster community outreach and ensure that 
Fairfax County is attending to our neighborhood needs. In the 
past we have facilitated the installation speed humps, road 
paving, sidewalk installation, traffic signals, playground 
equipment and more. 


We charge a nominal membership fee to maintain our website, 
insurance, mailing expenses, and Pimmit Hills Day. More 
information on how to purchase a membership can be found at 
www.pimmithills.org. 


Pimmit Hills Day 
Sept. 26, 2021


Due to COVID-19, the PHCA was 
unable to host Pimmit Hills Day 
in 2020. However, the event is 
back on for this fall. Pimmit Hills 
Day is hosted by the PHCA and 
is a way to celebrate our 
neighborhood and its residents. 
If anyone would like to help plan 
the event, please contact 
phca@pimmithills.org.
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News You Can Use!
 New Pimmit Hills Signs

In 2004, the PHCA raised the funds to install two signs at key entry 
points into the Pimmit Hills neighborhood. The first and largest 
sign was installed at the intersection of Pimmit Dr. and Route 7 and 
the second at Lisle Ave. and Route 7. The signs have proudly 
served the neighborhood for over 15 years, but they have reached 
the end of their life expectancy. They have both unfortunately been 
struck by cars multiple times and the wood has rotted. 


Existing neighborhood signs at Pimmit Dr. and Lisle Ave., respectively

The PHCA is exploring new options for the signs, but estimates 
to replace the current ones exactly as they appear are in the 
range of $12,000-16,0000. Therefore, we are exploring other 
design options. What we ultimately select will depend on the 
amount of money we can raise. If you would like to contribute 
to the PHCA signage fund, please donate at pimmithills.org 
and write “new signs” in the memo. Some proposed new 
designs are as follows: 


Should you have any questions about the designs options or 
would like to propose a new one, please email 
phca@pimmithills.org.

The PHCA would like to bring 
your attention to the following 
area updates. 


• Fairfax County is no longer 
accepting plastic bags for 
leaves and yard waste. This is 
applicable to neighbors with 
private garbage collection, too. 
Please only use paper bags or 
reusable containers. 


• Improvements to the Scott’s 
Run Trail are now complete. 
The 8-foot wide pedestrian 
trail connects Magarity Rd. at 
Westgate Elementary to 
Colshire Meadow Dr. near the 
McLean Metro Station. 


• Fairfax County will begin work 
soon on a 10-foot wide 
pedestrian bridge that will 
cross the 495 beltway and 
connect to Route 123. 
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